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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190824001
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  

1. Page 11, references Totally Without Merit (TWM) cases, it is important to know statically how many of these TWM were litigant in person (compared) and how many were presented by legal professionals.  i.e Solicitor, Barrister, QC. Were there any cases that were presented by legal professionals that were TWM? 

2. The finished stats i.e non provisional
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it, covering 2018, below.

There were 341 TWM cases, of which 201 are shown as “In Person” and so there were 140 cases that were presented by legal professionals that were TWM at the permission stage in 2018.
The latest data is for April to June 2019 (and that was used for the data provided above) at the below link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/civil-justice-statistics-quarterly-april-to-june-2019

As a result, I would refer you to table 2.4 in the tables on that web page rather than the bulletin as the bulletin refers to first half 2019 data. 
Last year we spent around £750 million on civil legal aid and will always ensure people who need it the most have access to legal support.

 

We recently set out a range of new measures to improve legal support and access to legal aid, including efforts to signpost people to earlier support that will help them avoid going to court to settle disputes.

We have doubled funding for the Litigants in Person Support Strategy to £3m for the next two years, to ensure those representing themselves in court understand the process and are better supported through it.
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